
Comet Connection 

 

Dear Saint Pius X Catholic School Family and Friends, 

 

I hope this letter finds you well and enjoying the crisp autumn  air combined with our warm Carolina 

sunshine.  As I am sure you are too, my family and I are trying to find time for all the fun activities 

around the Triad area: pumpkin patches, hayrides, apple orchards, and fall festivalsñthey seem to be 

everywhere!  Make some time to go have some fall fun with family and friends.  

 

There is a very good chance you have already heard about this weekõs school Mass.  Monsignor 

literally went the distance on an amazing Homily ñmany of our students are still talking about it.   From 

Saint Paulõs letter to the Ephesians: òéNow in Christ Jesus you who once were far off  have become 

nearé He came and preached peace to you who were far off and peace to those who were near, for 

through him we both have access in one Spirit to the Father.ó  Monsignor used the largest tape measure 

known to man and measured the actual distance between Jesus (above the altar) to several students, 

randomly selected, around the church.  Some were as far away from the altar  as 60 or 70 feet; some 

were closer, within 20 -30 feet.  The simple but valuable lesson: It doesnõt matter how far you are from 

Jesus, he is always right there with you.  In fact, Monsignor reminded us all, òThere may be times you 

feel a great distance between you and Jesus, but you must know, and you must believe that he is closer 

to you than ever--always.ó  As Christians, it should be a daily miss ion to share with others how joyful it 

is to have closeness with the Lord, for òthrough Himó we truly have òaccess in one Spirit to the 

Father.ó 

 

Father Felipe from Peru will be visiting Saint Pius X parish this weekend, and we are very excited that 

Father will also be visiting our school on Monday, October 29.  While at our school, Father Felipe will 

be visiting classrooms and he has been invited to have lunch with a group of students.  To honor the 

heritage of our Peruvian friends, the church has arranged for alpacas and llamas from a North Carolina 

farm to be on campus following the Saturday evening Mass as well as Sunday morning Masses.  An 

icon for the beautiful nation of Peru, the  alpaca has become somewhat of a national treasure 

in Peru and an animal that the citizens hold  dear to their identities.  

 

Thursday, November 1, is All Saints Day.  School will be closed because of this Holy Day of Obligation.  

Masses will be celebrated at 7:00 a.m., noon, and 7:00 p.m. at Saint Pius X Catholic Church.  (As a result 

of school being closed on a Thursday, òThursday Envelopesó will be sent home on Friday.) 

 

Mark your calendars for our upcoming Parent ð Teacher Conference Day on Monday, November 19.  

Parents will have the opportunity to conference with their childre nõs teacher(s).  More information, 

including conference schedules, will be sent out soon. 

October 25, 2018  
 



Mission Statement 
Saint Pius the Tenth Catholic School  

Saint Pius the Tenth Catholic School places Christ at the center of all that we do. Partnering with our parents and parish 
communities, we create a challenging and innovative academic experience that inspires and prepares our students to be capable 
leaders of positive change. 
 

 

Please remember to tell your friends and neighbors about our November 7 Open House for Pre-K, 

Kindergarten and First Grade.  We invite all interested families to com e and take a tour of the DeJoy 

Primary Education Center and to gather information about our outstanding school.  The Open House 

will start at 9:30 a.m.   

 

This weekõs staff shout-out goes to Mrs. Desiree Belcher, BSN (part  of our school nurse Dynamic Duo, 

along with  Debbie Gregory).  Mrs. Belcher is a long time SPX School parent.  Originally from Lancaster, 

Pennsylvania, she moved to Greensboro from Washington, D.C., with her husband in 2001 when he 

joined a local Oral Surgery practice.  The Belchers have two sons, Luke (11) and Jimmy (15).  Mrs. 

Belcher earned her Bachelor of Science in Nursing degree at Penn State University.  Her nursing 

background includes trauma, intensive care and cardiac cath lab.  She has worked in large trauma 

centers in Surgical Intensive Care/Trauma in D. C. and at Wake Forest University Baptist Medical.  

Nurse Belcher has also worked in the cardiac cath lab at Moses Cone Hospital.  Mrs. Belcher is an 

American Heart Association CPR Instructor.  She regularly teaches and certifies medical and dental 

office staffs and also enjoys teaching youth and other non-medical groups -- such as our very own SPX 

School staff! -- CPR and First Aid classes.  Health and wellness education is Desireeõs favorite part of 

being a nurse, and she looks forward to her on-going work with SPX students and staff in this area.  

Mrs. Belcher and her family love the outdoors; camping, hiking, skiing and visiting out -of-the-way 

places.  She is also very involved with SPX Boy Scout Troop 244 as a Committee Chair, which enables 

her to share emergency preparedness and first aid knowledge in nature with her sons and their fellow 

scouts.  Nurse Belcher reports that she is very happy to share the school nurse job with her òamazing 

nurse partner, Debbie Gregory,ó and has loved growing in her new role as an SPX School Nurse!  The 

SPX School Community is grateful and appreciative for our school nursesñand we love having Mrs. 

Belcher (and Mrs. Gregory) at our school taking such good care of all of us. 

 

 

Our school is a great and special place because of the people in the buildings, and because of all those who 

consistently support and partner with us.  Thank you to all of our families, and special thanks to our students, 

our staff, and our volunteers, for all that they do to make Saint Pius X Catholic School such an outstanding place. 

 

Many Blessings, 
 
Chris 
 
Chris Kloesz 
Principal  
 

  



Looking Ahead 
10/25     Cinderella Performance, 7:00 pm  

10/26 Noon Dismissal ï Teacher Workday 

 (After School Care from noon until 6:00 pm) 

 Cinderella Performance, 7:00 pm  

10/27 Cinderella Matinee, 2:00 pm  

10/29-11/9 

 Book Fair (Enchanted Forest) 

10/30 Muffins for Moms, 7:15-8:15 am 

 Fall Sports Awards, 5:30 pm (Connolly Gym) 

10/31 HAPPY HALLOWEEN! 

PK-5
th

 grade students may wear costumes or 

regular school uniform 

 Middle School students may wear an orange or 

 black shirt with jeans, uniform shorts, skort, or 

 skirt OR regular school uniform  

 PK-5, Halloween Parade, 1:30pm - DeJoy 

 Circle (Parents and siblings welcome!) 

 PK-5, Halloween Parties, 2:00pm 

 Middle School Halloween Snack 

11/1 No School ï Solemnity of All Saints (Holy Day 

 of Obligation) 

11/2 Stewardship Spirit Wear Day, $1 or more 
 donation 

 St. Egbertôs Book Drive Ends (see enclosed flyer) 

 Donuts for Dads, 7:15-8:15 am 
 Middle School Dance, 7:00-9:30 pm (Alumni 

 Auditorium) 

11/3 3
rd

 Annual Catechetical Conference, Asheville 

11/4  Sunday Funday at the Book Fair, 10:15-11:30 am 

11/5-11/7 
 6

th
 Grade Trip to Sound to Sea 

 
Hot Lunch 

 Ordering for lunch served November 12-30 

 Opens: Monday, October 29 at 7:00 am 

 Closes: Wednesday, November 7 at 11:00 pm 

Ordering will reopen November 12- 28 for lunch served 
on December 3- 14. 
 
To order Snack/Water & Juice/Ice Cream tickets or Milk-
ONLY Tickets please send in the order form available on 
the school website through your child's Thursday 
Folder. 
 
Our cafeteria is staffed by volunteers only. Please 
consider giving a small part of your day to visit with 
your child during the best part of their day, lunch time! 
If you've taken Protecting God's Children please sign up 
at: 
http://www.SignUpGenius.com/go/70A0F48A5AE29A6
4-november1 

                                                        
Original Works Update 

An Original Works order form was sent home in your 

ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŦƻƭŘŜǊ ǘƻŘŀȅ.  Please note that the 

order and payment return deadline has been extended 

to Friday, November 9th. 

 
Veterans Day Mass 

All are invited to attend our annual 
Veterans Day Tribute Mass on 
Monday, November 12, 2018 at  
9:00 AM. 
 
Following Mass, veterans and their families are invited 
to attend a reception in the Simmons Center.  (See 
enclosed flyer.) 
 

News from SPX Camps 

Our next Mini-Camp will be held during our 
Thanksgiving Break, November 19, 20, and 21.  
SPX Camps is currently registering for this camp as well 
as all of our Mini-Camps 2018-19.  
 
Please see the attached flyer or our caps 
website spxcamps.com for more information and to 
register! 
 

HT Together in Education Program 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƭƛƴƪ ȅƻǳǊ IŀǊǊƛǎ ¢ŜŜǘŜǊ ±L/ /ŀǊŘ ǘƻ 
Saint Pius X School - #1852 and help our school earn 
funds when you purchase Harris Teeter brand products. 
Just ask the cashier to link your card to #1852! 

  

Saint Pius X Players Present: 
G2KGetting to Know  

wƻŘƎŜǊǎ ϧ IŀƳƳŜǊǎǘŜƛƴΩǎ 

Cinderella 
Performance Schedule: 

Thursday, October 25 @ 7:00 PM 

Friday, October 26 @ 7:00 PM 

Saturday, October 27 @ 2:00 PM 

Saint Pius X School Alumni Auditorium 
Concessions will be available for purchase. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0F48A5AE29A64-november1
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0F48A5AE29A64-november1
http://spxcamps.com/


News from the Media Center  
 

 

The Enchanted Book Fair is Here ! 
When our doors open on Monday morning, Mrs. Abbott's room on the 
Middle School hallway will have been transformed into a magical world of 
books!  
 
We still need a few volunteers for the fair. Please visit the Book Fair 
Sign-Up Genius to find out if there are times available that you can help 
out. It is guaranteed to be a fun experience! The Web address 
is https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0448a8ac28a31-spxfall. 
 
Our online fair is now open. You can shop online for books or set up an eWallet for your student. The 
eWallet allows you to set up an account for your student so that they aren't bringing cash to school. 
Visit the Web site for more information:  http://www.scholastic.com/bf/saintpiustenth  
 
Finally, we invite you to attend some exciting events created just for you. Please see the list below 
and make plans to join us in the Book Fair: 
 

¶ Muffins for Moms -- Tuesday, October 30 from 7:15-8:15 a.m. 

¶ Donuts for Dads -- Friday, November 2 from 7:15-8:15 a.m. 

¶ Sunday Funday -- Sunday, November 4 from 10:15-11:30 a.m. 

¶ Goodies with Grandparents -- Tuesday, November 6 from 7:15-8:15 a.m. 

¶ Family Night -- Thursday, November 8 from 5:30-7:30 p.m. 
 
The Book Fair will be open every day from 7:15-8:15 am; 11:45 am-1:00 am; and 3:00-4:30 pm.  
The only exception will be that the fair will be closed in the afternoon prior to Family Night. 
 
We can't wait to see you soon at the Fall Book Fair. 
 
Holly Christensen 
Media Specialist 
hchristensen@spxschool.com 
 

 
The Battle Has B egun! 

We have had a wonderful response to our informational and organizational Battle of the Books 

meetings. If your child is interested in being on the Middle School BOB team or on the Elementary 

BOB team (4th and 5th grade), please ask them to drop by the Media Center and pick up a 

registration form and information. Registration forms are due on November 2.  

 

It is shaping up to be a fun year full of great reads. Please contact Mrs. Christensen with questions 

at hchristensen@spxschool.com. 

 

  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0448a8ac28a31-spxfall
http://www.scholastic.com/bf/saintpiustenth
mailto:hchristensen@spxschool.com
mailto:hchristensen@spxschool.com


Invite Your Friends and Neighbors  

to Our Upcoming Open House!  



 



  



 
 

Thanksgiving Meals to Families in Need 
 
We continue our tradition of serving our neighbors and providing Thanksgiving meals to families facing 
difficulties. There are many ways in which you and your family can be a part of this school and parish-wide 
Stewardship of Giving.  Our first step is collecting the food! 
 
Donate food items based on grade assignment.  The collection of food in the classrooms will continue until 
November 9

th
.  

 
  Pre-K:    boxed macaroni nô cheese  

K:    stuffing 
  1

St
 grade: instant mashed potatoes 

  2
nd

 grade: canned sweet potatoes  
  3

rd
 grade: canned fruit 

  4
th
 grade: ready-made gravy (no glass jars) 

  5
th
 grade: canned green beans 

  6
th
 grade: canned corn 

  7
th
 grade: canned peas 

  8
th
 grade: cranberry sauce 

 
Other ways to help: 

¶ Help sort the food and prepare the bags on Friday, November 16 starting at 2:00pm in the 
Simmons Parish Center.  No sign up needed. 

¶ Deliver a Thanksgiving basket on Sunday, November 18.  Food can be picked up after the 9:00 
and 11:30 Masses.  No sign up needed. 

¶ Donate $10 toward the purchase of a turkey.  See form below. 
 

Participation in this stewardship activity is voluntary. 
Thank you for your support and prayers. 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

-
 
Please detach and return to the School Office or place in collection basket by Nov. 4. 
 
Parent Name:  _________________________   
 
Student Name:_________________________ 
 
Our family would like to donate $ _____ toward the purchase of a turkey.   
 
Please make checks payable to St. Pius X and place in an envelope marked Turkey Basket.



SPX Booster Club Membership 
2018-2019 

 
Please consider joining the SPX Booster Club and help us promote athletics, 
physical exercise and school spirit. Fill out the form below to secure your 2018-
2019 membership. There are two membership options and below the benefits of 
each are detailed.  
 

Black Membership 

 

$100 

Gold Membership 

 

$200 

Family pass to all home 
games 

Family pass to all home 
games 
 
Your familyôs name on a 
Booster Club banner in the 
gym* 

SPX Car Magnet 
 
Discounts from Corporate 
Sponsors 

SPX Car Magnet 
 
Discounts from Corporate 
Sponsors 
 

2 pizza slice vouchers 8 pizza slice vouchers 

 
 
*Memberships received by November 1, 2018 will be included on banner.  
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------------------------- 
 

2018-2019 Membership Form  
 

Name:_____________________________________________________ 
 
Level of Members hip (Circle One):    BLACK   GOLD          

 

 
Phone #: _____________________   Email: ______________________  
 
Please send in membership form and check to the front office. You may make checks payable to  
SPX Athletics Association. Attn: Kelly Bartlett  





Glory Be  

Glory be  to the 
Father, and to the 

Son, and to the Holy 
Spirit, as it was in the 

beginning, is now, 
and ever shall be, 

world without end. 
Amen.  

SPIRITUAL LIFE 

COMMITTEE 
 

 

Have you lost a friend or loved one this past year? 
 

If so, please pick up an envelope in the pews during Mass and fill one out to include their 

name.  They will be remembered on the altar and be included in our prayers during the 

month of November. 

 

Please join us for a special All Soulôs Day Mass on 

Friday, November 2 at 5:15pm in the church. 
 

 

30 th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Mark 10: 46 -52  

Jesus restores sight to the blind man, Bartimaeus  
 

 

Family Connection  
Todayõs Gospel offers us a powerful example of faith and 
persistence in prayer. Those around him rebuked 

Bartimaeus for his efforts to attract Jesusõ attention. When 
silenced by the crowd, however, Bartimaeus called out all the 

more. He is persistent and bold in his confidence that Jesus will show mercy on him and do 
what he asks. His persistence and great confidence that Jesus would help him reminds us 
of the confidence with which our children bring to us their needs. In their faith and trust 
we can find an example of the attitude with which we might approach God in prayer.  

 

As a family, recall a requ est that has been made repeatedly by one family member to 
another.   

Talk about why the request continues to be made if the answer continues to be no. Then 
read together todayõs Gospel, Mark 10:46-52. After reading the Gospel, pose questions such 

as these t o your family: Why must Bartimaeus be persistent in calling out to Jesus? What 
does Bartimaeus do when some try to stop him? When Jesus stops and calls for him, what 
does Jesus do and say? When we pray, God wants us to be so confident he will help us that 

we donõt permit anyone to keep us from bringing our needs to God in prayer. Invite family 
members to identify the things they need most from God. Pray these prayers of petition 
together as a family, confident that God will hear and answer your prayers. Res pond to 
each petition, òJesus, Son of David, have pity on us.ó Conclude by praying the Glory Be.  

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
  

Please Join Us  

For A  

Veterans Day 
Tribute Mass 

Monday, November 12 

9:00aM  

 
 

On Monday, November 12, our school will gather to celebrate a Veterans Day Tribute Mass. If you 
have a friend, neighbor, or family member whom you would like to invite, please fill out the form 
below and return it to your childõs homeroom by October 26  or sooner in an envelope marked:  
Veterans Day Mass . The school will mail them a formal invitation on your behalf.   
 

Veterans who are unable to attend can still be remembered at the Mass and acknowledged on our 
Honor Board display at the reception. Please sen d in this completed form so we can honor them as 
well.  
 

 

Veteranõs Full Name:__________________________________________________________ 

Branch of Service:_____________________________________________________________ 

Rank (Optional):_______________________________________________________________ 

Wars/Tours/Experiences (Optional):___________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

Mailing Address of Veteran:____________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________________ 

Name of Student/Family Inviting:______________________________________________ 

Relationship:__________________________________________________________________ 

 

________This Veteran will not be able to attend, but please remember him/her during the Mass.  
 

________ I have included a photo of this veteran to be remembered on the Honor Board. (Please mark 
photos on the back with your family name and homeroom if you would like them returned.) Photos 
can also be sent digitally to wbarber@stpiusxnc.com .  
 
 

If you have questions about the Veterans Day Mass or need more information, please email Lindsay 
Kohl at lkohl@stpiusxnc.com  or Wendy Barber at wbarber@stpiusxnc.com , or call 336.272.4681.  
Thank you!  

mailto:wbarber@stpiusxnc.com
mailto:lkohl@stpiusxnc.com
mailto:wbarber@stpiusxnc.com


 

 

Bishop McGuinness Catholic High School 
 

Join us for a Villain Walk! 
Open House 

Thursday, November 8, 2018 
 

9:00 AM Presentation following by group tours 
 

¶ Over 15,000 hours of service given by the student body to the Triad community 

¶ The only school in the Triad named by the College Board for AP Program Honor Roll Distinction 

¶ 100% graduation rate; personalized college counseling 

¶ 1 to 1 lap top program 
 

Financial Aid and Transportation available 
 

Please call 336-564-1011 or email kknox@bmhs.us for additional information 
 
 
 

 

mailto:kk@bmhs.us


 


